
OFFICE OF CAPITAL PROGRAMS 
​ 440 North Broad Street, Suite 224 

  Philadelphia, PA 19130 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​

Steve Talbott 
Executive Program Director 

July 2, 2025 

Dear Horatio B. Hackett School Community, 

I’m writing to share some important updates about an upcoming project in your neighborhood 
that will begin this September and continue over the next 18 months. 

As part of a broader effort to enhance the environment and improve community spaces, we will be 
constructing green stormwater infrastructure and making site upgrades in your area. These upgrades will 
include new basketball amenities, enhanced landscaping, and the installation of site furnishings to create a 
more welcoming and usable outdoor environment. 

While we are excited about the benefits these changes will bring, we also want to make you aware that 
during construction, the sidewalk area currently being used for parking will be removed and 
unavailable for vehicle use. We understand this may cause inconvenience and appreciate your 
cooperation and patience as we work to make long-term improvements. 

We are committed to minimizing disruptions as much as possible and will provide ongoing updates as the 
project progresses. Your understanding and support are key to helping us successfully complete these 
improvements for the benefit of everyone in the community. 

Thank you for your continued partnership and support as we move forward with this project. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Steve Talbott 
Executive Program Director 
 


